
NOTICE OF PERMIT APPROVAL 
ROCHELLE WASTE DISPOSAL 

ROCHELLE, IL 
 

 Pursuant to the provisions of 415 ILCS 5/39(a) notice is hereby given that the 

Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (Illinois EPA) has made a final determination 

granting a permit for a vertical and horizontal expansion of an existing municipal solid 

waste and non-hazardous special waste landfill called Rochelle Municipal 2 Landfill.  

The facility is owned by the City of Rochelle, and operated by Rochelle Waste Disposal, 

LLC and located approximately two miles east of Rochelle, IL.  The original permit 

application was dated November 12, 2008 and received by the Illinois EPA on 

November 14, 2008.  The permit was issued on July 18, 2011.  The landfill is assigned 

an Illinois EPA Land Pollution Control (LPC) site number 1418030020.  The facility’s 

mailing address is 6513 Mulford Road, Rochelle, Illinois 60113. 

 

The existing facility is on 140 acres of land with 80.6 acres permitted for disposal and a 

maximum height of 929 feet amsl.  The expansion (including the existing facility) 

encompasses 220 acres of land with 110.7 acres permitted for disposal and a maximum 

height of 941 feet asml. The current landfill has two units, Unit I, which is unlined, 

containing approximately 2,500,000 yd3 and Unit II, the active disposal area, with 

2,770,000 yd3 of permitted capacity.  The expansion adds 9,250,000 yd3 of capacity for a 

total waste volume of 14,516,000 yd3.  However, Unit I will be exhumed and its waste 

placed in the expansion area, so the total airspace for new waste is approximately 

8,000,000 yd3.     

 

Questions regarding this permit approval should be sent to the Illinois Environmental 

Protection Agency, Bureau of Land, Permit Section, Mail Code #33, 1021 North Grand 

Avenue East, Springfield, Illinois 62794-9276, and should reference the Illinois EPA LPC 

site number.  


